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Europe, 22 June 2009

Dear BPW Presidents,
In September we will meet for the European Congress in Munich.

The Congress will also be the start of a worldwide consultation process – as decided in Mexico – on our future constitution and by-laws.
To assist in this process the organizers have graciously agreed to give us time and room for a workshop for consultation and discussion on Sunday 6 th of September.
I am writing to you now on behalf of the Constitution Reform Taskforce (CRT) to invite you to this workshop.
All the European members of the CRT and expert panel will be present in Munich. 

We feel it is all important that all European federations and associate clubs participate in the discussion and have at least one representative of your Federation/ Club present in the workshop.

Of course it would be great if you as a President and one of your delegation members can and will be there;  we understand if you are otherwise engaged; in that case we request and encourage you to send a member of your delegation who can speak on your behalf to attend the workshop.

The presentations and discussions will be done in English but we will provide a translation of the basic information in French, Italian, German and Russian. At this point in time unfortunately funding limitations do NOT permit us to guarantee translation during the discussions.

It would therefore be very helpful if you and/ or the representative of your Federation / Club speak English fluently enough to partake in the discussion.

There will be a Discussion Paper on the BPW International website (check Constitutional Review and Reform under Congress matters) that members can refer to prior to the Conference.  I will advise you when it is posted.  If you need any additional information in advance, we will be happy to answer your questions.
In any case remember: please be there on Sunday 6th September to discuss our future constitution with us.

Greetings and regards,

On behalf of the Constitution reform taskforce,

Lesha Witmer,

Member CRT / immediate past President BPW the Netherlands
lesha.witmer@bpw-international.org
